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UPCOMING 

NEXT MEETING: 

10/10/23 

~Winchells 
199 E. Warm Springs Road 

Las Vegas, NV 8119 

 
6PM Dinner ~ 7PM Meeting 
 

BREAKFASTS 

 
 
10/07/23 

~Peg’s  
8465 W. Sahara Ave #100 

Las Vegas,  NV 8117 

 

10/14/23 

~NLV Airport 
2730  Airport Drive 

NLV, NV 89032 

 

10/21/23 

~Vickie’s Diner 
953 E. Sahara 

Las Vegas, NV 89104 

 

10/28/23 

~Pacific Diner 
18 W. Pacific Avenue 

Henderson, NV 89015 

 

 

 

** All information, dates, times etc. can 

be found on our Club Website 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

www.southernnevada

modeltclub.org 
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Don’t 

forget to 

check our 

website. It 

contains 

lots of 

great info! 

 

 

http://www.southernnevadamodeltclub.org/
http://www.southernnevadamodeltclub.org/
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It’s that time of year to renew your membership in the Southern 

Nevada Model T Club. 

SNMTC Dues are $30 

Make checks payable to SNMTC – Please, do not mail cash 
1000 N Green Valley Pkwy 

#440-267   

Henderson, NV 89074 
(Renewal form at end of this newsletter) 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
October 1, 2023 

Cadence Car Classic 

Cadence Central Park 

1125 E Sunset Road 

Henderson, NV 89011 

10am-3pm 

*Family friendly event-

hundreds of cars to see and 

food options available for 

purchase. 

 

October 6- 7, 2023 

Henderson Hot Rod Days 

On Water Street 

 

 

October 15, 2023 

Model A Joint Picnic 

10am-3pm 

Red Rock/Spring Mountain 

Ranch 

6375 Highway 159 

Blue Diamond, NV 89004 

*Bring your side or dessert to 

share 

**$10 per car Entrance Fee 

 

October 21, 2023 

Hotrod Trunk or Treat 

Silverton Hotel & Casino 

11am-10pm 

(Candy portion starts at 5pm) 

 

October 28, 2023 

Gateway Classic Cars 

Trunk or Treat 

9am-12pm 

6580 S.Lindell Rd #300  

Las Vegas, NV 89118 

 

 

November 4, 2023 

Goldstroms Classic Car show 

Nostalgia Street Rods 

5375 S. Cameron St. 

Las Vegas, NV 89118 

9am-5pm 

 

Greetings all!!!! 
 
I think the cooler air is upon us, I’m ready.  
 
I hate to start my note with sadness, but I wanted to share that a beloved 
club member, Tom Keenen has passed away. There is a Celebration of Life 
scheduled for October 7, 2023. You should have all gotten the email with the 
details, but they are also included in the newsletter. 
 
There are a lot of upcoming events. Gateway Classic Cars is hosting us 
along with the Model A’s for a lovely morning on September 30th 8am to 
noon (supplying coffee & donuts), and we will go to lunch after. I'll be calling 
some of you to remind you to bring your cars so that we can have a great 
turn out and lots of fun. October 1st - Ron Custer and I are taking our cars to 
the Annual Cadence Car Show, if you want in, call Ron or me because there 
is a waiting list. Hope to see you out there even if you don’t bring your car! 
So many different cars to see along with food, vending and music. Be sure 
to check the newsletter for October as there are manyactivities!  
 
Dave Cuddie and I worked on Stanley Curtis's car and fixed the 
transmission. It was a great learning experience! Margie and I went to the 
Reno Air Races and met Denny Kendell who holds the worlds speed record 
in a model A at the Bonneville flats at 161 mph!! Wow, I did not know that a 
Model A could really go that fast, nor would I want to do that! 
 

Hope to see you at a breakfast or meeting. Officer nominations for next year 

are coming up, so come on out and give us your input. 

 

Safe travels, 

President Tom 

 
 

 

"why fit in when you were made to stand out." – Dr. Seuss 

 

 

T 

Driver 

Events 

in Blue 
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I wanted to touch base with you regarding the tentative November Poker Run that we thought may be fun. In the last 

newsletter there was an in-depth article asking for possible participants and volunteers. To date, we have not had one 

email to the designated email address regarding the Poker Run therefore, it has been put on the back burner until a later 

date.         

  Thanks:   

  

 

 

 

*************************************************** 
 

    “ Benz Patent-Motorwagen” 
 

On 5 August 1888, 39-year-old Bertha Benz drove 
from Mannheim to Pforzheim with her sons Richard and Eugen, thirteen 
and fifteen years old respectively, in a Model III, without telling her 
husband and without permission of the authorities, thus becoming the first 
person to drive an automobile a significant distance. Before this historic 
trip, motorized drives were merely very short trials, returning to the point 
of origin, made with assistance of mechanics. Following wagon tracks, 
this pioneering tour covered a one-way distance of about 106 km (66 mi).  

Although the ostensible purpose of the trip was to visit her mother, Bertha 
Benz had other motives – to prove to her husband, who had failed to 
adequately consider marketing his invention, that the automobile in which 
they both had heavily invested would become a financial success once it 
was shown to be useful to the general public; and to give her husband the 
confidence that his constructions had a future.  

She left Mannheim around dawn, solving numerous problems along the 
way. Bertha demonstrated her significant technical capabilities on this 
journey.] With no fuel tank and only a 4.5-litre supply of petrol in 
the carburetor, she had to find ligroin, the petroleum solvent needed for 
the car to run. The solvent was only available at apothecary shops, so 
she stopped in Wiesloch at the city pharmacy to purchase the fuel. At the 

time, petrol and other fuels could only be bought from chemists [pharmacists in US English], and so this is how the chemist in Wiesloch 
became the first fuel station in the world.  

She cleaned a blocked fuel line with her hat pin and used her garter as insulation material. A blacksmith had to help mend a chain at 
one point. When the wooden brakes began to fail, Benz visited a cobbler to install leather, making the world's first pair of brake linings. 
An evaporative cooling system was employed to cool the engine, making water supply a big worry along the trip. The trio added water 
to their supply every time they stopped. The car's two gears were not enough to surmount uphill inclines and Eugen and Richard often 
had to push the vehicle up steep roads. Benz reached Pforzheim somewhat after dusk, notifying her husband of her successful journey 
by telegram. She drove back to Mannheim several days later. 

The novel trip received a great deal of publicity, as she had sought. The drive was a key event in the technical development of the 
automobile. The pioneering couple introduced several improvements after Bertha's experiences. She reported everything that had 
happened along the way and made important suggestions, such as the introduction of an additional gear for climbing hills and brake 
linings to improve brake-power. Her trip demonstrated to the burgeoning automotive industry that test drives were essential to their 
business.  

 
For more information check out the entire link about the Benz Patent-Motorwagen 
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Benz_Patent-Motorwagen 

A Note from our VP  

Ron 
Vice-President & Webmaster 

 

Submission by: Dirick V. 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mannheim
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pforzheim
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bertha_Benz#cite_note-dzt-13
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Carburetor
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Ligroin
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Apothecary
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Wiesloch
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pharmacy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Garter
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Blacksmith
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Brake_lining
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hopper_cooling
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Gear
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Automotive_industry
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Test_drive
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Benz_Patent-Motorwagen
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I thought I’d switch it up a bit this month and share a couple scans of an automobile accessory 
catalog that I picked up in August at the Iowa Gas Swap Meet in Des Moines. 

 
One of my hobbies is antique gas pumps from the 20’s and 30’s (but I seem to have a hard time 
passing up old signs and vintage oil cans too) so, I try to make it to the Iowa Gas Swap Meet every 
year. 

 
Iowa Gas is a plethora of gas station related 
memorabilia. The swap meet is mostly vintage 
gas station stuff but, crosses over into all areas 
including road maps, old automobiles, road 
signs, old tractors…. Well, you name it! 

 
This year I found this catalog (along with a few 
other goodies I couldn’t pass up) mixed in with 
some road maps and car manuals. It’s dated 
1927 by the “I.J. Cooper Rubber Company” and 
covers everything from tires to steering wheels 
and jacks to seat covers along with an array of 
equipment for the early automotive service 
stations. 

 
The catalog shows quite a few early 
accessories for a number of automobile 
manufacturers of the 20’s and the Ford is no 
exception with Model T accessories scattered 
all throughout the catalog. 
 
So, the next time you’re at a swap meet or yard 
sale CHECK THOSE BOXES, you never know 
what you might find, maybe an accessory 
catalog for the Accessory Corner! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

By: Historian: Wallace Bellows        

 

 

The Accessory Corner  
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Thank you for the amazing submission from Dirick. It was such fun researching a little 

bit of history regarding the first automobile. Make sure you click on that hyperlink for 

even more information. It’s a fascinating read….Bertha Benz was an awesome woman. 

 

I love receiving pictures from our club members. I please ask that you send along a 

sentence or two explaining the photo for me, so I don’t have to become Nancy Drew! 

Haha! Please keep those submissions coming in…if it is time sensitive it will be placed 

into the newsletter first; otherwise, it will be used in future newsletters. If you would 

like it to appear in the following month’s newsletter, please have it to me by the 10th 

of that month and I’ll add it in as long as space allows for a submission.  

Don’t forget: you can submit your articles, pictures and stories to: 

snmtcnewsletter@gmail.com  

 

We were asked to be a small part of 

the “Ground Up Poker Run” benefiting 

ALS by Terry’s nephew.   

We are looking for a few members to 

bring their car to the Redrock Harley 

Shop on Saturday, October 14th during 

their registration period. THIS IS A 

SEPARATE EVENT FROM OUR 

SCHEDULED BREAKFAST so if you are 

interested be there at 7:45am to park 

and we will be finished at 8:30am.  

Those of us who attend will go to 

breakfast somewhere on that side of 

town. 

 

Thus far, I have 2 cars committed. 

Please consider supporting another 

local club for a great cause. 

 

Thanks, Karen 

 

A note from our editor… 

mailto:snmtcnewsletter@gmail.com
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Ron Orr's celebration of life and burial date is 

October 21, 2023.  

 

Ceremonies will begin at Saint John's Number 

18 Masonic Lodge 

  232 Lacour St. in Pioche, Nevada at 11 

AM. 

 

A service will be held at the lodge, then we will 

proceed to the Masonic cemetery in Pioche for 

burial. 

 

Lunch will be served at the Masonic Lodge 

after the burial.  

 

 

If you plan on attending contact me Judy Orr 702-521-7609 email JudithMOrr@me.com 

by Friday, October 6, so I can give a count for lunch to the caterer. Thank you. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:JudithMOrr@me.com
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SOUTHERN NEVADA MODEL T CLUB 

Minutes of the September 12, 2023 Meeting 

Meeting called to order by Tom-at 7:08PM 

 

OFFICERS ROLL: 

President - Tom Collins                  Vice President - Ron Custer (absent) 

Secretary - Marilyn Warren (absent)                 Treasurer - Margie Collins  

Webmaster - Ron Custer (absent)    Newsletter - Karen Custer  

Tour Master – John Warren (absent)   Jr. Ambassador – Carson Combs (absent) 

Sergeant at Arms/Drawings: Dirick Van Gorp    Membership – Judy Orr (absent)  

Historian – Wallace Bellows (absent)  

 

BOARD CHAIRMAN/FOUNDER-Harold Mann 

 

President Report: Meeting called to order by Tom at 7:08PM. Tom started the meeting with some sad news about the 

passing of a dear member, Tom Keenen. Details about his service are forthcoming. Tom shared that he and Margie are 

planning a trip to Pioche to attend Ron Orr’s service. Get in contact with him should you want to tag along. He also wanted 

us to know that Colleen Jacks’ hip surgery was upcoming on Tuesday the 19th.  Our President Tom also reminded us of 

some upcoming events: Cadence Car Show on September 30th at Gateway Auto, Cadence Car Show on October 1st, and 

the upcoming picnic that the Model A’s have invited us to attend on October 15th. He reminded us that a sign-up sheet 

had been previously passed around because they’d like all Model T members that attend to bring a side dish or a dessert. 

He also shared that he has been scouting new breakfast venues for a change of pace. Tom also made mention of Scotty & 

Malinda participating in the upcoming Trunk or Treating event at the Silverton. 

 

Vice President/Webmaster Report:  Ron was absent from this meeting but sent along a few notes with Karen. Ron wanted 

all to know that regarding the tentative Poker Run scheduled for November 18th is not happening. There has been zero 

interest from our club members, and it takes a lot of time and effort to coordinate such an event. Ron also shared that we 

have 401 members on our Facebook Club page. 

 

Secretary Report: No minutes to approve as there was not a July meeting. 

 

Membership Report:  Judy has been busy tending to personal business, so the membership responsibilities are being 

picked up by Margie & Karen. Margie shared that we have had several members sending in their renewals for 2024, and 

their early submission is appreciated. 

 

Treasurer Report: Margie reported that we had a little bit of increase as some people are starting to send in their 

membership renewals already for 2024. Increasing balance shared. 

 

Newsletter Report: Karen shared with the club that those who are not receiving their emailed newsletters must check 

their spam folder as most everyone is finding their missing emails from the club hidden there. She asked that everyone 

make sure to add the email address to their contacts and send her a little something so that this does not continue to 
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happen. She was asked by another member of the club to mention an upcoming Poker Run where they’d like a few cars 

to attend. It was tabled at that point as there was some concern that the picnic was the very next day. 

 

Tour Master Report: The October breakfasts are as follows: October 7th – Peg’s, October 14th -NLV Airport, October 21st – 

Vickie’s Diner and October 28th – Pacific Diner  

 

Historian Report: Although Wallace was absent from our meeting; make note that Wallace sends Karen a monthly 

contribution for the newsletter each month and is an active participant in helping to make the newsletter so educational 

and interesting! 

 

New Business: Possible participation in Poker Run. All that is asked of us is to have a few cars there for them to check out 

while they register. More information in the October Newsletter.  

 

50/50 Drawing: drawing was won by Gene with $20 to him and $20 to the club. 

 

Meeting adjourned: 7:26PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“ Complaints & Praise Department” 

 
Future home space for the Southern Nevada Model T Club’s first ever 

“Complaints and Praise Department”. 

 

 

Contact President Tom with any praise, complaints, or criticism so that we may 

better meet the needs of our club.  
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Happy Birthday to you,

October 1st  – Judy C   October 6th- Raymond L. October 10th – Karen C. 

October 12th  – Leota M.   October 23rd   – Griff R.  October 25th -  Jim S. 

October 25h  – Atsuko F.  October 26th  – Herb M.  

  

 

 HAPPY ANNIVERSARY  

5th- Todd & Joyce 

7th-Mike & Libby 
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2023 Membership & Renewal Application Form 

Annual dues of $30.00 per household membership 
(Make checks payable to “SNMTC”; do not mail cash) 

                                    SNMTC 
       1000 N Green Valley Pkwy #440-267, Henderson NV 89074 

 
Please circle one:  Membership – NEW  or  Membership - RENEWAL 

 
APPLICANT (First, MI, Last Name) _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
MAILING ADDRESS __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
CITY _____________________________________________ STATE __________________ ZIP ______________________ 
 
HOME PHONE # ________________________________________________ Anniversary _______/ ______/ __________ 
 
APPLICANT CELL # _________________________________________________ Birthday:  ______/ ______/ ___________ 
 
EMAIL ADDRESS _______________________________________________________ @ ___________________________ 

 

 
 
SPOUSE: (First, MI, Last Name) _________________________________________________________________________ 
 
SPOUSE CELL # ___________________________________________________ Birthday:     ______/ ______/ __________ 
 
EMAIL ADDRESS _______________________________________________________ @ ___________________________ 

 

 
MTFCA Member #: _____________________ 

 
Please list your Model T &/or other antique or special interest vehicle(s)owned: 

Year    Make    Model    Body Style 
 

 

MODEL T FORD CLUB OF AMERICA 

 
APPLICATIONS & RENEWAL ANNUAL DUES ARE $50.00 PER YEAR 

NAME: ____________________________________________________________________________________ 
ADDRESS: _________________________________________________________________________________ 

CITY: _______________________________________________ STATE: 
________________ ZIP: ____________ 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: 
MODEL T FORD CLUB OF AMERICA 

309 N. 8th Street RICHMOND, IN 47374-3034 

Register ONLINE at:  mtfca.com 
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Following information is for the sole interest of the Club and is voluntary: 
 

Name________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applicant’s occupation __________________________________________________________ 

 

Other car club affiliations ________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Hobby interests other than antique cars _____________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Do you use Facebook YES ______ NO ______ 

 

Are you interested in participating in a Club tour? YES ______ NO ______ 

 

Would you consider organizing a Club tour? YES ______ NO ______ 

 

Do you have any suggestions for future Club tours? ___________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Able to participate in helping the Club put on future activities? YES ______ NO ______ 

 

Comments: 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

CLUB USE ONLY - Date application received: _____________________                                             03/13/23 
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Some miscellaneous member photos….. 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Dave & Tom working on Stanley’s car. 

 

Eric and Jet Moericke, club members 

from Wisconsin, at the Reno Air Races. 

 

 

Denny Kendall and his 

Model A- Record Holder 

at 161mph  
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Todd Wheeler and his dad at Rumble at 

the Bay, Kalispell, Montana with his 

Model T and his Model A 

 

Bob & Cathy Guerin won outstanding 

vehicle at the Super Run in Mesquite, NV. 

 

Our beloved, Sergeant at Arms, 

Dirick always wears the best 

tee shirts!! 
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09-09-23 Breakfast at Mr. Mama’s 

We went to a new spot for breakfast and let me tell you, the staff was amazing. I 

think there was one server or busser for every 3 people. They were on top of it! They 

were courteous and welcoming.  

 

  

It was so great to see so many attend 

breakfast! 
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09-16-23 Breakfast at Skyline 

Breakfast at Skyline was fun as always! It was a slow start to gathering but once 

there we all had a great time! 

 

  

(L) Ron, Terry & Karen waiting for others to arrive.               (R) Karen and her mom, Robin 

 

Above: Aaron sporting his new “SNMTC”  teeshirt from 

Dirick.  It’s about time, Aaron! 

Right: Chris was visiting from Canada. However, we missed 

Rose! 
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So good to see Harold and Teresa! On the right you can see what happens when you tell Malinda, “wait, one 

more”….caught her laughing! 

Ron took Dirick for a ride in “ George”! 
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09-123-23 Breakfast at Winchells 

Winchells has become a favorite amongst our 

group! They take great care of us! 

 

  

Breakfast with a friends is the best breakfast! 
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Great to see Dale and Griff! 

Aaron looking sharp with his new haircut! 


